
empathy to Pine 
Tree Hospiceôs 
clients and 
volunteers.    

Itôs a great time 
at Pine Tree 
Hospice, and we 
welcome both 
Kristen and 
Cheryl to our 
staff.   

Please stop in 
and visit to meet 
them! 

And donôt forget 
your creepersðthey 
go on the bottom of 
your boots and keep 
you from slipping! 
Invite a friend to 
take a walk with 

Another change 
that has taken place 
is our new 
Coordinator of 
Volunteers and 
Client Services.   

Cheryl Crabtree, 
MS, comes to us 
from a life of 
caregiving.  She and 
her siblings cared 
for her father after 
their mother died, 
and in Cherylôs 
words, ñwork with 
Dad prompted a 
desire to study his 
disease, caregiver 
burden, aging, and 
family challenges in 
caregiving.ò   
Cheryl brings great 
energy and 

Getting Outdoors in the Winter 

have access to plenty 
of outside activities 
like skiing, 
snowshoeing, or 
skating. The benefits 
of getting more 
sunlight boosts your 
vitamin D, wards off 
seasonal depression, 
and improves sleep. 

Before going out, 
make sure you have 
safe and sturdy boots 
or shoes.   

Does the cold winter 
air keep you indoors?  
Even though itôs cold, it 
can be a great time for 
exercising. 

 

 

 

 

 

In Maine, weôre lucky 
to be surrounded by 
beautiful scenery and 

It has been a busy few 
monthsðletôs get you 
updated! 

Kristen Sutherland, 
LMSW, became our 
new Executive 
Director in October, 
and hit the ground 
running.  After an        
8-week grant funded 
transition, Kristen 
took over and has  

been busy. 

Kristenôs grandfather 
Edward was an 
important figure in 
her life, and 
influenced her choice 
of career.  With a 
Masterôs Degree in 
Social Work, and a 
focus on gerontology, 
she has become fully 
immersed in Pine 
Tree Hospice.  

What Has Been Going On at Pine Tree Hospice? 
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Kristen & her 
Grandfather 

youðnot only is it 
safer, but itôs a 
great way to catch 
up and itôs fun, 
too! 
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Winter 2020 

Ice fishing in 
Greenville 



PTH: What are the parts you 
like the most? 
Rita: Well, it can take a little 
bit for clients to warm up to 
the idea of having someone 
from Hospice visit them.  But 
then they really become 
happy to see me, and treat 
me like part of their family.  
One of my clients, when I 
visit and see the way she 
smiles, itôs wonderful.  And 
the appreciation of what I do 
for them, that they want me 
there in their home.  

Rita says that when she goes 
out to lunch with a client, itôs 
a fulfilling experience. 

PTH: How 
did you get 
involved in 
making the 
quilt? (This 
interviewer 
knows how 
much hard 
work it is, and 

Rita Mountain has been a 
volunteer with Pine Tree 
Hospice for 6 years.  Rita is a 
direct care volunteer and sees 
clients, and, as she loves to 
sew, she also is one of the 
quilt makers who creates the 
amazing quilts that are 
auctioned at our Variety 
Show each year.  The quilts 
are spectacular! 
  
PTH: Why did you become a 
volunteer? 
Rita: When I was taking care 
of my sister, who was in a 
nursing home, I realized the 
importance of volunteering. 
PTH: What does 
volunteering do for you? 
Rita: I meet new friends, 
and become a part of the 
family of my clients.  Itôs 
rewarding and broadens my 
horizons.  One of my clients 
in particular really makes me 
laugh! 

Growing Through Grief is one 
of Pine Tree Hospiceôs new 
Adult Bereavement programs 
and is taking the place of the 
former Lunch and Learn group.  
This program  has been a 
success since it began in 
September 2019. 

The Growing Through Grief 
program begins with a 
facilitated grief support group 
which is then followed by a 
grief-related presentation or 

workshop, and coffee, tea, and 
delicious dessert. 

Upcoming topics include:  
Spiritual Aspects of Grief, Artful 
Grief, The Eb and Flow of Grief, 
and Disenfranchised Grief. 

Are you grieving the death of a 
loved one?  Whether your loved 
one died recently or in the past, 
we invite you to join the 
Growing Through Grief group.  

The group meets on the 3rd 
Tuesday of each month,  
September through May, from 
1:00-3:00 in Dover-Foxcroft.  
Like all of Pine Tree Hospiceôs 
programs, the grief support 

group is FREE of charge.   
Participants must pre-register 
by calling Pine Tree Hospice 
at 564-4346.  
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Growing Through GriefðAdult Support Group 
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Volunteer SpotlightðRita Mountain 
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how time consuming, so 
just had to know). 
Rita: We were sewing in 
our group, and one day a 
couple of us decided it 
would be a fun thing to 
do, so thatôs what weôve 
been doing. 

 
THANK YOU, Rita, for 
being such a wonderful 
volunteer! 
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Lisa Joy White, MA, CT has been 
with Pine Tree Hospice for 5 years 
during which time she served as 
the Coordinator of Volunteers and 
Client Services and helped 
coordinate educational and 
bereavement programs.   

The Board of Directors has 
separated the duties to create two 
positions.  Cheryl Crabtree has 
taken on the position of 
Coordinator of Volunteers and 
Client Services, and Lisa has taken 
the position of Bereavement and 
Education Coordinator.   

With her degree and experience 
in thanatology, Lisa is committed 
to developing and coordinating 
education for volunteers and 
community members.  She is also 
passionate about caring for those 
who are grieving. 

Pine Tree Hospiceôs educational 
events, including Advance Care 
Planning, and bereavement 
programs are immensely 
important in our communities, 
and require year óround planning 
and implementation. 

 

Bereavement and Education Coordinator 

Monthly and On-Going Events 
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What is 
Thanatology? 

It is the scientific 
study of death and 
the practices 

associated with it, 
including the study 
of the needs of the 
terminally ill and 
their families. 

Book Club for Caregivers 
and the Bereaved  
Meets February-April, the 3rd 
Thursday 3:30ð5:00pm at the 
Thompson Free Library in 
Dover-Foxcroft 
This group is open to anyone, 
even if they have not used Pine 
Tree Hospice services.  The 
book clubôs books have been  
by authors such as Nicholas 
Sparks, Annie Proulx, Juan 
Thompson, Sue Monk Kidd, 
and others.  Our reading leads 
to interesting discussions and 
is led by a Pine Tree Hospice 
staff member.  You donôt have 
to read the book of the month 
to attendðeveryone is 
welcome to listen and enjoy 
the company. 
 
Evening Grief Support 
Group 
Meets the 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays 
6:30ð7:30pm in  
Dover-Foxcroft 
This facilitated group is for 
adults who have lost someone 
recently or in the past.  
Members must pre-register 
before first attending.  

Growing Through Grief 
Meets the 3rd Tuesday, 1:00-
3:00 in Dover-Foxcroft 
The facilitated Adult Grief 
Support Group is followed by 
dessert and a presentation.  
Pre-registration is required. 
 
Yoga Nidra 
NO Movement Yoga! 
April 4, May 9, June 6 
9:00amð10:00am 
Congregational Church,  
Dover-Foxcroft 
Yoga instructor and Pine Tree 
Hospice volunteer Gayle 
Worden RYT, is offering FREE 
Yoga Nidra sessions for both 
professional and family 
caregivers in the community.  
The sessions are about 45 
minutes.  
 

Advance Care Planning 
Call us for locations. 
A trained volunteer leads this 
informative and important 
class. Advance care planning 
involves ongoing conversations 
and review of written wishes 
and goals for your life, end of 
life, and death.  It 
encompasses several areas of 
concern including financial, 
property and health care 
decisions, how you want to be 
treated, how you want to be 
remembered and what you 
want to have done after your 
death.  For you and your loved 
ones, advance care planning is 
the way you can make a 
difficult time easier.  
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